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From: Scott English <senglish@gov.sc.gov>
To: Jeff Schilzjschilz@oepp.sc.gov

Marcia.Adams@scdmv.netMarcia.Adams@scdmv.net
Date: 3/19/2008 8:59:12 PM

Subject: Fwd: Governor's Call with Secretary Chertoff
Attachments: History of REAL ID Meetings.doc

>>> "Petera, Anne" <Anne.Petera@dhs.gov> 3/19/2008 7:51:24 PM >>>
In advance of tomorrow's conference call, the Secretary asked that we share with you some of the outreach that has been 
conducted by the Department with various Governors' staffs regarding the planning for implementation of REAL ID. A 
summary is attached for your review. We look forward to speaking with you tomorrow.

Anne
Anne Petera
Assistant Secretary
Intergovernmental Programs
202-447-3075
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